

AT THE PHI DELT HOUSE

The brothers of North Carolina Gamma of Phi Delta Theta left their homes in scattered communities throughout the South, and held their first meeting of the year in their campus home on September 14. At this meeting plans were made for one of the most successful Rush Weeks ever held. Twenty-three men had decided to wear the colors of argent and azure. Informal Sunday night feeds and open houses after games satisfied the social appetites of Phi Delt brothers and pledges until Homecoming descended upon us. Brother Pete McKnight of the Charlotte News served as toastmaster for the banquet held in the Hotel Charlotte. Scarcely had the delights of Homecoming left our thoughts when the brothers honored the pledges with a dinnerdance at the Charlotte Country Club on November 8. Autumn had passed away rapidly and the gray days of winter and war fell into deep contrast with the annual Christmas party,

at which time the pledge group presented their play. Again the brothers separated only to return to the arduous work connected with examinations. However, Midwinters soon claimed the attention of the majority of the chapter, with Pat Rudolph in the formal figure at this set and Jack Westall was alternate. The Military-"D" Club Dances followed soon, and Brothers Owens, Dew, Rudolph, and Carter took part in one or the other of the two figures. An informal party was given in the lodge shortly before the Spring Recess. At press time, the brothers were anticipating attending Spring Frolics in April, and a buffet supper-dance at the Charlotte Country Club in May. Seven of the seniors, members of the advanced course in R. O. T. C., will join thousands of other loyal Americans in the service of their country when they get their gold bars in June.